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TRB Urban Freight Transportation Committee (AT025)

Minutes for Annual Meeting (DRAFT)
January 26, 2011 10:15 AM-12:00 PM

Omni Shoreham Hotel, Washington, D.C.
1. Greetings & Introductions
Members participating via phone: David Kriger, Becky Karasko, Caroline Mays, and Ron Borowski.  Ann Purdue, the new TRB liaison to the committee, introduced herself.
2. Approval of Minutes from the July 2010 Committee Meeting
Approved unanimously.

3. Paper Review Process and Annual Meeting Sponsorship
Kazuya Kawamura reported on the review process (12 papers total).  We need to ensure 
that papers are relevant for practitioners.  Volunteers for future paper review 
co-chair/reviewer are:
· Jack Madden
· David Kriger

· Karin Foster
· Becky Karasko

There was a request to review 4 papers in 3 days just prior to the Annual Meeting. Purdue promises to investigate. The request did not originate from AT025.

4. Membership & Succession

Ted Dahlburg was named as the new committee chair.

5. Triennial Strategic Plan
More than 3 years has passed since the committee’s last Triennial Strategic Plan, and there is a need for an update.  3/31/11 is the deadline. The plan needs to include goals and scope tasks and assign people.  Bryan proposes to submit draft by 3/31 and then submit a final by summer.  David Kriger volunteers to help Bryan, Bryan to provide old plan and Dahlburg to coordinate.  The plan will be posted on the TRB web site.  Committee friends should be encouraged to participate so that they can be involved.
Volvo has invited partnerships between cities and universities through the VREF (Volvo Research and Educational Foundations).  The deadline for pre-proposals for the competitive program to establish a Center for Excellence in Freight and Urban Transport is February 27, 2011. VREF invests in solving practitioners’ problems. The Center would be funded for 5 years with 2.5 Million Euros. Funding only goes to universities. Cities need to cover their costs, but there are ways to indirectly fund cities through university appointments.  Bryan will forward the Volvo advertisement. 

Mike Browne, Chair of WCTR (World Conference on Transport Research) Special Interest Group in Urban Freight, discussed WCTR activities. He proposed to make a list of papers presented at WCTR freight sessions for AT025 and AT025 could then do the same for WCTR. This can be facilitated by a web site. The next WCTR conference will in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil  in 2013. Browne also thinks it is possible in the long run to start an on-line discussion between TRB and WCTR.
Bryan proposed that the web sites of AT025 and WCTR be linked. Becky Karasko is the AT025 Communication Officer.
Browne also provided an update on BESTUFS (BEST Urban Freight Solutions) and a new initiative. BESTUFS finished in 2009. There will be a successor, BESTFACT, starting in March with a broader focus (e.g., Green Supply Chains, Urban Freight). The project will evaluate best practices. 

Eiichi Taniguchi discussed the 7th City Logistics conference in Spain in June 2011. Papers from past conferences are available from Elsevier Procedia Social Science and Behavior web site (www.sciencedirect.com/science/issue/59087-2010-999979996-2245748). The Institute of City Logistics web site is: Citylogistics.org.

6. Session Planning: Summer 2011 & 2012 Annual Meeting
Call for papers: Tom Cherrett – “Talking to “things” via internet” (e.g., using social networking to exchange information on freight). Papers should present new and innovative use of personal IT communication to manage freight. Cherrett will write a short description and forward it to Bryan.
7. Presentation
Metro-Truck Systems: The Trailer in the Mirror (Atlanta Truck Route Master Plan) by Rob Wayson, WSA.  Lively discussion followed the presentation.

8. Research: TRB & Committee
NCFRP 2011 has not been decided due to the funding delay. There will be a meeting on Friday.  AT025 proposal for a project is still being considered for NCFRP.

Existing NCFRP 15 Understanding Urban Freight – report should be made public in the summer. There will be useful information in the report, especially the description of supply chains by broad types of large corporations. 

The 2011 TRB joint summer meeting will be held in Boston from July 10-13.
9. Conditions around the Country & World

10. Updates from Members & Friends
Meeting Attendance
Committee  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Members

Joe Bryan, Chair

Halcrow

bryanjg@halcrow.com
978.496.0127

Kazuya Kawamura, Secretary

University of Chicago, Illinois

kazuya@uic.edu
312-413-1269

Ann Purdue, Staff Representative

Transportation Research Board

apurdue@nas.edu
202.334.3208
Susan Bok

City of Los Angeles Department of Transportation

susan.bok@lacity.org
213.972.8623

Ron Borowski

Seattle Department of Transportation
206.684.8370
Arun Chatterjee

Emeritus Member

arun@utk.edu
Tom Cherrett

Transportation Research Group, University of Southampton

tjc3@soton.ac.uk
+44 23 80594657

Laetitia Dablanc

IFSTTAR France

laetitia.dablanc@ifsttar.fr
Ted Dahlburg

Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission

tdahlburg@dvrpc.org
215.238.2844

Karin Foster

Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments

kfoster@mwcog.org
202.962.3206

Becky Karasko

North Central Texas Council of Governments

rkarasko@nctcog.org
817.695.9258
David Kriger

HDR Engineering
613.907.7407

Caroline Mays

carolineaam@yahoo.com
Robert Wayson

Wilbur Smith Associates

rwayson@wilbursmith.com
803.251.2038
Committee Friends
Tariq Al Falahi

Abu Dhabi DOT

tariq.alfalahi@dot.abudhabi.ae
+97150 525 3333

Sean Ardussi

Puget Sound Regional Council

Sardussi@psrc.org
206.464.7080

Astrid Bjorgen Sund

Sintef Research Organisation

Astrid.bjorgen.sund@sintef.no
+47 911 12603; fax: +47 73 594656

Chandra Bondzie

Houston-Galveston Area Council

Chandra.bondzie@h-gac.com
713.993.2439

Michael Browne

University of Westminster

M.browne@westminster.ac.uk
+44 20 7911 5154; fax: 44 20 7911 5057

Migdalia Carrion-Alers

The University of Texas at Austin

mcarrion.19@gmail.com
409.224.9713

Christina Casgar

SANDAG - Goods Movement Policy Manager

cca@sandag.org
619.699.1982

David Damm-Luhr

USDOT-Volpe Center

David.Damm-Luhr@dot.gov
617.494.2102
Diane Davidson

Center for Transportation Analysis, Oak Ridge National Lab

Davidson@Ornl.gov
865.946.1475

Roel Gevaers

University of Antwerp - Dpt. TPR

Roel.Gevaers@uA.AC.be
+32 3265.49.36; fax: +323 2654395
Robert Goevaers

Ministry of Economic Affairs

Robert.goevaers@agentschapnl.nl
+31 .499 7050785

Arif Husain

Transport Canada

Arif.Husain@tc.gc.ca
613.998.2698

Vincent Mantero

Port Authority of NY & NJ

Vmantero@panynj.gov
212.435.4425

Qisheng Pan

Texas Southern University, Dept. of Urban Planning and Env. Policy

Pan_qs@tsu.edu
713.313.7221(0); fax: 713.313.7447

Rob Poapst

University of Manitoba

umpoapsr@cc.umanitoba.ca
Qian Wang

University of Buffalo, The State University of New York

qw6@buffalo.edu
716.645.4365; fax: 716.645.3733

Philbert Wong

Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

Wongp@metro.net
213.922.2642

Akiko Yamagami

Southern California Association of Governments

yamagami@scag.ca.gov
213.236.1987

J. Michael Zachary

Parsons Brinckerhoff

zachary@pbworld.com
206.382.8317
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